
New: COVID-19 Update March 12, 2020 
 
At this time all RUSD schools, based on guidance from the Placer County Public Health 
Officer, remain open. Also based on information provided by Placer County Health 
Officials and the California Department of Public Health the following revisions have 
been made to our efforts to implement community mitigation measures to minimize the 
spread of COVID-19.  
  
With the recent suspension of athletic activities by nearly all professional sports and a 
growing number of local and national collegiate athletic programs throughout the state 
and country, RUSD is suspending all athletic contests and practices. Additionally, all 
other after school activities including dance, band, clubs, choir, and theater will be 
suspended effective tomorrow, March 13 through April 12, 2020. We understand and 
acknowledge the disappointment felt by students, student-athletes, performers, 
coaches/teachers, and families as a result of this decision. If the current public health 
situation changes, schools will work to reschedule athletic, performing arts and other 
activities as possible. 
  
We will continue to work closely with PCOE and Placer County Department of Public 
Health to evaluate the status of possible school closure. 
  
Our highest priority is to ensure the safety and well-being of our community during the 
rapidly changing COVID-19 health threat. 
  
 


